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Greetings!

Well, spring is soon going to arrive and we have several things to look forward to.  By the time we get to Roman Nose Lodge of March 15th and 16th hopefully the trees will be budding out and the weather will be warmer for our hotdog/hamburger cookout.  I am looking forward to this time of fellowship and visiting.

LESSONS TO BE LEARNED FROM RABBITS

As we are about to begin a new year in Oklahoma State Council and in our chapters here are some things to ponder:

1. Have sharp nails to dig into the work of ESA.

2. Have the gentleness and warmth of the rabbit to share with your members.

3. Have strong shoulders from all of that hopping to carry the responsibilities of ESA.

4. Have clear eyesight to focus on purposeful educationals and philanthropic endeavors.

5. Have big ears to listen carefully to members.

6. Have a perpetual smile to share a positive attitude.

7. Have the enthusiasm of the Energizer Bunny to motivate your members and to seek out new members.

8. Have rabbit speed to efficiently execute business meetings and avoid the snares of Mr. McGregor’s garden.

9. Have whiskers that sense the understated worries of members, AND

10. Most of all have the fertility of rabbits to initiate new members to our hutch, or rather to our sorority.

STATE CONVENTION IS COMING!

Cathy Holsted, 2008 Convention Chair and her hostess chapters are waiting for you in Oklahoma City on April 25, 26, 27th at the Crowne Plaza in Oklahoma City.  We need you there!

We have a block of 55 rooms and we must fill those or we could be in trouble with the use of the facilities.  

There are smoking rooms available.

Registration begins on Friday afternoon at 1:00 p.m.

We are having a MEET AND GREET from 2:00 – 3:00 in the Hospitality Room to meet Rose Pasillas, our IC Rep, and to thank the 2007-2008 officers and appointed board as we get ready to say “Farewell” and to welcome the new 2008-2009 officers and candidates from 3:00-4:00 p.m.  Stop by and have some punch and cookies.  Ramona and her Theta Tau sisters will be your Hostesses.

ATTENTION CHAPTER PRESIDENTS

The Philanthropic report is not due until April 1st to Nancy Buck.  There was a miscommunication on the date.  So don’t panic you still have time to get it in!

ATTENTION OFFICERS AND APPOINTED CHAIRMAN

SUBJECT:  BLUE BOOK

Robbin Brown has the Blue Book revisions ready for the March 15th meeting.  

Now the question---DO YOU WANT A PRINT COPY OR A CD?
Email Robbin and let her know your wishes ASAP as to your choice print or CD.

Robbin’s email is robbesa4@aol.com
If you have not received a new cover for your Blue Book, without the office, for the front let Vivian know so she can bring you a cover to the March State Council Meeting.

I had some friendly persuasion!  I am going to pilot a project with the Blue Book.  If you are not returning as an officer or an appointed chairman you will need to bring your Blue Book to the Executive Board Dinner on April 25th at 5:30 p.m.

If you are retuning then you do not need to bring to Convention.  Just keep it!

MARCH STATE COUNCIL MEETING IS COMING SOON!

Come to the March State Council meeting to find out who your candidates are to lead you for the year 2008-2009.

SPECIAL THANKS!!!!!
Kudos to Aletha Bolt!  If you haven’t seen the new wonderful website – oklaesa.org.  Check it out!

Robbin Brown for the Blue Book Revision.

Vivian Gibson for doing the covers for the Blue Book, getting the invitations ready for the Convention function and she will be making the certificates.  You will be reminded again, but send a list of your winners to Vivian and I.

Cathy Holsted, who is doing a super, super, job as Convention Chairman.  She is so organized!

Jacque Edwards, State Project Director, and Kappa Theta members who have done an outstanding job in doing “goody” bags for all the students at OSD and OSB.  Another KUDOS to Jacque for seeing that all the children were adopted/sponsored this year.

Gwynn Nell Swanson, State Treasurer, working really, really hard in getting chapters to pay their dues.

Sue Knight, Workshop Coordinator, she has been really busy as she has prepared a Workshop brochure and a booklet of Past Presidents installation ceremonies.  I know you will want both.

Check with Sue as to the availability of Ceremonies booklet.  The workshop brochure will be available to paid registrants of Convention.

If I missed giving KUDOS to you or anyone let me know and I will include you in my last newsletter coming out in April.

CHAPLAIN REPORT

I know you have received this once but remember if you have lost a member this year to let Joy Agan, eaga1116@prodigy.net know as she is preparing the Celebration of Life/Memorial Service on Sunday, April 27th at 8:40 a.m.

Also if your chapter has experienced in joys, sorrows or illnesses Joy would like to know that also.

ADVERTISING FOR CONVENTION PROGRAM

Please consider an AD for the Convention Program.  You can honor your Secret Sister, chapter member or a celebration in the Program.  ADS help pay for the Convention.  This helps keep Registration down, as the biggest expense is the meals.

REMEMBER TO SUPPORT THE FOLLOWING WITH DONATIONS:

Easter Seals – Peggie Sprinkle

ESA Foundation – Linda Voss

State Project – Jacque Edwards

Circle of Life – CJ Stewart

Chapters and individuals are encouraged to bring baskets or items for the Silent Auction on Friday night to State Convention.  The money raised from the Silent Auction goes to Easter Seals, ESA Foundation and Circle of Life.

Some rules to live by:

1. TODAY I WILL NOT STRIKE BACK:

If someone is rude, if someone is impatient, if someone is unkind…I will not respond in a like manner.

2. TODAY I WILL FORGIVE:

I will forgive any hurts or injuries that come my way

3. TODAY I WILL DO SOMETHING NICE FOR 

SOMEONE, BUT I WILL DO IT SECRETLY:

4. TODAY I WILL GO THE EXTRA MILE:

I will find ways to help share the burden of another person.

Bringing good people together.
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Ramona Paine ∙ Oklahoma State Council  

604 W Wheat Capital Rd, Rt 5 ∙ Enid, OK 73701

580-242-0741 ∙ ramonadp@yahoo.com

“Light the Path to ESA’s Future”


